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Summary:

The Postsecondary Education Network International (PEN-
International) is a joint partnership between the National Technical
Institute for the Deaf (NTID), Tsukuba College of Technology (TCT)
and The Nippon Foundation, to establish a worldwide university
network serving deaf students. PEN-International is being
undertaken to help universities that educate student who are deaf
to apply state-of-the-art instructional technologies, improve and
update their technical curriculum, and update their computer
hardware and software for instruction.



